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SANAP SCIENCE IN AN INTERNATIONAL CONTEXT 

SANAP Science over the past decade: A recent evaluation 

Steven L. Chown 

DST-NRF Centre of Excellence for Invasion Biology, Department of Botany and 
Zoology, Stellenbosch University, Private Bag Xi, Matieland 7602, South Africa 

As part of a review of the South African National Antarctic Programme (SANAP), 
undertaken by the South African Government, a background report on the 
productivity and research findings of the SANAP over the past ten years was 
commissioned. This report1 highlighted the strengths and outputs of the programme 
and identified several major challenges, especially in the field of oceanography. The 
report also sets out the international and national context within which South African 
researchers typically operate and from which they can benefit. In this presentation, an 
overview of the Antarctic Treaty System, the Scientific Committee on Antarctic 
Research, and the major scientific fmdings of the background commissioned report 
are presented. This short overview is meant to stimulate a discussion of the current 
strengths and opportunities of the SANAP, and areas where, as researchers, it is our 
view that more can be done. One key outcome of the report was that inter-disciplinary 
work tends to be serendipitous rather than sought after. 

I. Chown, S. L. & de Beer, J. H. Commissioned Background Report. 2007 
Review. South African National Antarctic Programme. Report prepared under 
contract to the Department of Environmental Affairs and Tourism and the 
National Research Foundation, 100 pp (2007). 
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SANAP environmental authorisation processes 
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This talk concerns the way in which you1 work must fit into the current environmental 
processes applicable to the South African National Antarctic Programme (SANAP), 
under the auspices of the Department of Environmental Affairs and Tourism (DEAT). 
The following 3-point principle in terms of environmental impacts can be followed: 

I. What do you want to do? (what, where, how, etc.) 
2. What will the impacts on the environment be? 
3. How do you intend to mitigate those impacts? 

In following this principle, Principal Investigators are bound to the legislation 
applicable to SANAP's operational areas: 

ANTARCTICA: 
I. Protocol on Environmental Protection to the Antarctic Treaty (Annex I) 

This Annex outlines that an Initial Environmental Evaluation (lEE) must be submitted 
for any new activity that will impact on the environment in Antarctica. If the impact 
is less than minor or transitory, the activity can be authorised by DEAT. If the lEE 
determines that the impact will be more than minor or transitory, a Comprehensive 
Environmental Evaluation (CEE) will be required. The lEE (and CEE, if required) 
must be submitted to DEAT for consideration. 

MARION ISLAND: 
I. National Environmental Management Act (NEMA), Act No. 107 of 1998 
2. NEMA's Environmental Impact Assessment (EIA) Regulations, 2006 

Listing Notices 386 and 387 of the EIA Regulations provide the lists of activities for 
which a Basic Assessment Report (BAR) or Environmental Impact Report (EIR) 
respectively, are required. The BAR or EIR must be submitted to DEAT for 
consideration. 

Forms and templates are available from DEAT. 
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